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T h e  L o v e  o f  C h r i s t  I m p e l s  u s  t o  b e  

a  U n i t e d  p e o p l e  t o  s e r v e  o u r  g o d  

July 18, 2021   

MASS SCHEDULE 

 

WEEKEND MASSES 

Saturday : 4:00 pm & 5:30 pm  

Sunday: 7:00 am, 8:30 am 

                        10:00 am 

        

DAILY MASSES 

Mon.—Fri: 7:00 am  

 

CONFESSIONS 

Saturday: 3:00-until all are heard 

OR Anytime by appointment 

 

 

Our Mission 

 

Embrace the God who loves you; 

Engage in our community that  

journeys with you; 

Serve the world that needs you. 

This is the heart and soul of what  

we are about as faithful followers of 

Jesus Christ at St. Paul Parish in 

Highland, Illinois. 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday-Thursday:  

8:00 am—4:30 pm 

Friday:  8:00 am—12:00 pm 

 

 

CONNECT 

Phone:  618-654-2339 

Fax:  618-654-9980 

Website:  www.stpaulhighland.org 

Facebook:  /St-Paul-Catholic-Church 

Address: 1412 9th Street,  

                Highland, IL  62249 
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�

NEWLY ORDAINED Deacon Joseph Zagorski, 

We welcome Deacon Joseph to our parish to assist at 

the 10:00am Mass this Sunday. Congratulations!�

�

�

DISTRIBUTION OF HOLY 

COMMUNION AFTER MASS will 

no longer be offered after August 16. 

Those wishing to continue to receive 

the Holy Eucharist are welcome to 

have this brought to your home by a 

family member. If this is not possible, 

contact the parish office and we will 

assign someone to bring you Holy 

Communion.�

�

LITURGICAL MINISTER RESPONSIBILITY�

While Ministry Pro is a great tool for coordinating 

assignments for various liturgical ministries, it does not 

completely fill our needs in scheduling. Ministers may 

request a sub, but that doesn’t mean that your slot is filled.  

It is very important that those requesting a sub follow up 

to see if a sub filled the position.  If not, the person who 

made the request needs to call, text or email others to fill 

the position. Otherwise, our parish staff has to take time 

out of their schedules to call for replacements. This is 

difficult as our parish office closes at noon on Fridays. 

Thanks for your conscientious help in seeking out a sub in 

the event you cannot be present.�

�

TIMES CHURCH IS OPEN UNTIL AUG. 16:�

Weekdays after 4:00PM; Saturdays/Sundays�

   Fr. Pat’s Pen 

        Fr. Pat Jakel, Pastor�

�

   Written in the Love of Christ�

MEGA RAFFLE COMING SOON�

NEW: ONLINE SILENT AUCTION�

Tickets available late July or early August; 

Drawing: Sept. 12; 1:00pm. PLEASE HELP US!�

�

DONATIONS ARE BEING ACCEPTED NOW�

�

If parishioners/businesses have prizes to offer, 

please contact the Parish Office at (618�654�2339) 

or Auction Chairpersons, Frank (618�334�8167) or 

Gina (618�954�3430) Lipski. We are accepting gift 

cards, travel packages, collectibles, gift baskets & 

crafts, as well as monetary donations. All items 

donated MUST be new and never used. Thanks!�

NOTE: �

Construction personnel ONLY 

are allowed inside the 

construction fence. Thanks!�

LARGE PRINT WORSHIP AIDES are 

in the racks at both entrances of the 

church. These are provided for people 

who are visually challenged. Please take 

one to help you worship with us.�

�

NO ADORATION AND BENEDICTION after  

August 16, 2021, due to the closure of the church. 

We will resume after the new year. �

�

DIVINE MERCY DEVOTION is held on the 1st 

Monday of the month, after the 7:00am Mass.�

�

FUNERALS: IMMACULATE CONCEPTION, 

PIERRON are happening now. However , if a 

family desires a funeral on Saturday, it can be held at 

St. Paul Church until Sat, August 14. Just FYI.�

aulooza 

Come Join in the Fun! 

�

KNIGHTS OF 

COLUMBUS HALL 

Sun., Sept. 12 

ACCESSING OUR BUILDINGS 

 

LITURGICAL VENUES; between August 16 & Christmas 

 

�� BLESSED SACRAMENT (Tabernacle)        Parish Office Chapel 

�� CONFESSIONS: Saturday, 3:00-3:30          Parish Office Chapel 

�� MASS: Saturdays, 4:00pm, 5:30pm         St. Paul Gym 

�� MASS: Sunday, 7am, 8:30am, 10am             KC Hall 

�� MASS: Weekdays, 7am            Meridith Funeral Home 

�� MASS: Wednesday, 7am (masks required)       Hospital Chapel  

�� SCHOOL MASS: Thursday, 8:20am      St. Paul Gym 

�� FUNERALS:                   IC, Pierron 

�� BAPTISMS:                 Only during Saturday Masses in Gym 

 

ACCESS TO THE CHURCH:  

�� By way of the narthex (9th Street) 

�� By way of the west entrance (Olive Street) 

 

ACCESS TO THE PARISH LIFE CENTER: 

�� St. Paul Gym/Cafe Main Entrance (9th St.) for Sat. Masses 

�� Lemon Street Entrance to All Floors 

�� Lemon St. Cafeteria Ramp (People with walkers & wheelchairs 

must have assistance at this ramp by able-bodied persons). 
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�

With everyone a�BUZZ these days with 

summer activities, we just wanted to 

send a happy reminder to all that 

online giving is a quick and hassle�free 

way to schedule your donations for 

our regular weekly collections or spe-

cial collections, which can be set up as recurring 

transactions or as a one�time transaction, using 

your debit or credit card or as an ACH transaction 

(automatic withdrawal from your bank account).�

�

Our online donation provider, WeShare, can be ac-

cessed either on our Parish website 

(stpaulhighland.org) or via the WeShare website 

(stpaulhighland.weshareonline.org).� If you have 

any questions about setting up your profile to get 

started with online giving, please feel free to call 

Laurie Scott or me at the Parish Office, or email us 

at lscott@stpaulhighland.org or 

dczar@stpaulhighland.org.� We are here to help and 

are happy to do so!� Making your donations to St. 

Paul Parish via online giving through WeShare is 

more efficient than conventional envelopes, which 

gives you more time to. . .SHINE ON, not only dur-

ing the summer but all year long!!�

Business Office  

Dineen Czar �

Executive Manager�

�

                       Laurie Scott �

                       Accountant�

Financial Stewardship�

July 11, 2021�

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE�

St. Paul is hiring a part-time  

(11 a.m.�1 p.m.) cafeter ia staff 

person to work during the school 

year, 2�3 days each week. For  

more details, please call Dineen 

in the Parish Office, 654�2339, 

ext. 203, or e�mail Dineen at 

dczar@stpaulhighland.org. Thank you!�

�

Food Service Consultants, St. Paul School’s cafete-

ria service provider, is hiring a school cafeteria 

manager to cover  the St. Paul School cafeter ia pro-

gram. �Responsibilities include preparing and serving 

food items to students and school personnel, maintain-

ing food service facilities in a safe and sanitary condi-

tion, placing weekly food orders, and conducting 

monthly food inventory. �If interested or for more in-

formation, please contact Al Sanders at 618�514�1389 

or Al@foodserv.org.�

WEEKLY REPORT FOR:� JULY 11, 2021�

PARISH SUPPORT� �

Church Envelopes� $10,748�

Online Giving� 6,775�

Loose Collection� 686�

Repairs & Maintenance� 805�

TOTAL PARISH SUPPORT�

$19,014�

NEEDED FOR BUDGET WEEKLY� $20,510�

�

 

OTHER COLLECTIONS� �

Sister Parish� $974�

St. Paul Outreach� 585�

Peter's Pence� 1,108�

TOTAL OTHER COLLECTIONS� $2,667�

TOTAL SUPPORT�

$21,681�

WEEKLY REPORT FOR:�

JULY 11, 2021�

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN�

�

TOTAL CAMPAIGN GOAL� $7,500,000 �

Pledged (incl. non�pledged contributions)�

$7,086,717�

Received�

$5,169,547�

Expenditures:� �

Capital Campaign Expense� 335,867�

Phase 1 (School West Wing Reno)� 621,489�

Phase 2 (Parish Center & Gym AC)� 332,256�

Phase 2.5 (Windows, Ramp, Auto Doors)� 521,432�

Phase 3 (New Bldg. & Church Reno.)� 422,027�

Total Expenditures� $2,233,071�

Funeral Mass Choir� If you would like to be 

contacted about funeral Masses please e�mail Lorraine 

at lsenci@stpaulhighland.org or call the �

Office at 654�2339, ext. 202. We will send a group �

e�mail to all volunteers interested in signing with the 

Funeral Mass choir and call those without Internet. �

Funeral Masses are currently at Immaculate Concep-

tion during the week, 

with the possibility of 

Saturdays at St. Paul, 

until the Church closes. �

Thank you!�
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Pastoral Associate for 

Faith Formation 

 

Deanna Harlan�

Want to know more 

about the Catholic 

faith? 

 

INQUIRE WITHIN! 

 

Do you have family, friends or coworkers who might 

be interested in learning more about Christianity or 

the Catholic faith? If yes, then Inquiry is for them! 

Inquiry is a period in the Rite of Christian Initiation 

of Adults (RCIA) for individuals to become acquaint-

ed with the Catholic Church, to hear about the good 

news of salvation from Jesus Christ, and to look at 

their life story to see connections to or needs for the 

Gospel. Evangelization is the essential mission of 

the Church—invite someone to consider becoming 

Catholic today! 

 

Inquiry begins the moment someone steps out in 

faith and inquires. Weekly group gatherings begin 

the first Sunday after Labor Day each year and con-

tinue through the celebration of the Easter season 

(Pentecost) the following spring. 

 

To inquire or learn more about joining our faith   

family, please contact our RCIA Coordinator, Deanna 

Harlan at dharlan@stpaulhighland.org or 654-2339 

x217. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ONGOING FORMATION FOR CATHOLICS 

LOOKING FOR FACILITATORS 

 

We have had regular inquiries about  studies for 

fully initiated Catholics, that focus on the            

fundamentals of the Faith. 

 

In an effort to fill that need and desire, we will be 

offering a program of foundational catechesis on 

basic topics and concepts of the Faith. 

 

We are currently looking for facilitators who would 

be willing to lead these studies on a rotation with 

others. The leader resources will be provided to 

you. Participants will have handouts as well. If you 

are comfortable leading discussions on the Faith 

and facilitating group conversations, please consid-

er this much needed and exciting new      ministry. 

 

Please contact Deanna Harlan at 654-2339 x217 

or dharlan@stpaulhighland.org, if interested. 

Thank you to those that have volunteered so far! 

MISSING SOMETHING? 

All “Lost & Found” arti-

cles have been moved 

to the Parish Office. 

Please stop in during 

business hours (M-Th 8:00am-4:30pm, 

Fri 8:00am-noon). All items will be do-

nated or discarded by July 31, if not 

claimed. Thank you! 
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S������ S������S������ S����� �

�

Donations of single�serving packages of Ore-

os, Teddy Grahams and Animal Crackers 

may be placed in totes in the Parish Office 

and Church. These treats are for the commu-

nity�wide summer “Lunch Bunch” program.�

Please feel free to drop off these single�serving snacks 

throughout the summer. Thanks to everyone for the very 

generous support of the Summer Lunch Bunch effort! �

Monetary donations for L.U.N.C.H. Bunch may be sent 

to Highland Area Community Foundation, with LUNCH 

July 24-25 

 Saturday, 4:00 PM  Saturday, 5:30 PM  Sunday, 7:00 AM  Sunday, 8:30 AM  Sunday, 10:00 AM  

Server 

Andrew Capelle (sub 

req.) 

Ceyenna Gutzler 

Samuel Kukowski 

Amelia Beer (sub req.) 

Devin Hemker (sub 

req.) 

Sophie Schroeder (sub 

req.) 

Logan Driemeyer (sub 

req.) 

NOT FILLED 

NOT FILLED 

Lynzie Huelsmann 

Kori Huelsmann 

Emily Jansen 

Clayton Hopfinger 

Leah Hopfinger 

Addison Ringwald 

Lector- 

Colleen Geismann 

Jacob Rose 

Jamie Beer (sub req.) 

NOT FILLED 

John Geismann 

Mary Thole (sub req.) 

Ken Krausz 

Debbie Vance 

Jerry Morence 

Lu Ann Peek 

Extraordinary Minister 

Michael Haufler 

Derek Kloss 

NOT FILLED 

Shirley Bellm 

Katie Manley 

Courtney Abbott Joe Heimann 

Lee Rinderer 

NOT FILLED 

Jane Bircher 

Danielle Delaney Davis 

NOT FILLED 

Hosp. Team Leader 

Jan Abbott Mark Voegele, Jr. Peter A. Tucker Ceil Kloss Kathleen Quitmeyer 

Hospitality Minister 

Scott Abbott 

Randy Erwin 

Martin Klostermann 

Jeff Munie 

Rick Aholt 

Phil Decker 

Jerry Klostermann 

Alisa Williams 

Barb Bellm 

Paul Ray Capelle 

Dereck Driemeyer (sub 

req.) 

NOT FILLED 

Jean Gall (sub req.) 

Steve Gibbs 

Jane Holtgrave 

Brad Huelsmann 

Carla Bohnenstiehl 

Gary Moenster 

Gayla Reynolds 

Rick Ringwald 

� 

Assemble �

(8:30 a.m.�11 a.m.) 

Drive & Deliver�

(11 a.m.�12:30 p.m.)�

16�years old & older 

July 26 � St. Paul Cafeteria 

Louise Hemann 

Kenny Klaus 

Kathy Lohman 

Joan Riffel 

Cade Altadonna 

Fr. Kosk 

Stefan Kaniewski 

Carol Henrichs 

Jess Horstmann 

Mandy Ringwald 

Monica Toennies 

St. Paul Lunch Bunch: July 26�

Val Delaney, Kitchen Coordinator�

The Steward’s Work Is Never Done 

~ Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS, ©LPi 

Woe to the shepherds who mislead and scatter the flock! 

When you hear these strong words from the Old Testament, 

you’re probably thinking, thank goodness I don’t have any sheep 

— dodged that bullet. Nobody misled here! No flock scattered on 

my watch! However, we are all shepherds of a kind, called to tend 

our own sheep: our families, our parishes, our communities. 

But it’s exhausting. Don’t we all sometimes just want to take 

a break from being a steward? The excuses are so familiar: we’re 

tired, we’ve done enough, we’ve given all we can, what more 

does the parish (or my spouse, or my kids, or my boss, or my 

friends, or my community) want? We give ourselves permission to 

be selfish. So, what if the flock scatters just a little? 

Jesus gets that. We can just imagine him weary with exhaus-

tion, can’t we? We see him on his boat, attempting to sneak away 

for a quick break — maybe just a chance to eat a bite of food in 

peace. He is God, but he was still human, after all. Even the most 

dedicated shepherds need to sleep. But people couldn’t leave him 

alone. They were hungry for him. They needed what he could 

offer, and they needed it now. 

As tough as it is, that’s the example we are tasked with imi-

tating. Everyday Stewardship demands accountability. It demands 

our showing up even when we are tired. It demands that we look 

at our lives, our time, our energies, our talents, our hearts, our 

bank accounts and think: where do I still have more to give? 
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St. Paul Catholic School 

 

Haidee Todora �

Principal�

HELP WANTED:�

�

Are you ready to make a difference in a 

child’s life? St. Paul Catholic School is look-

ing for part�time preschool and Viking Kid 

Care aides for the 2021�2022 school year. 

Aides are essential to our preschool and be-

fore/after care programs; providing support to 

the teacher in the planning, implementing, and 

supervision of children in the classroom. A 

bachelor’s degree or equivalent experience 

working with young children and/or course-

work in early childhood education is preferred. 

Please visit the school Website at 

www.stpaulhighland.org to apply or contact 

Principal Haidee Todora at 654�7525 or by 

email at htodora@stpaulhighland.org for more 

information. ��

The students and staff of St. Paul Catholic 

School would like to thank everyone for 

their generous donations and support of the 

2021 St. Paul Catholic School Remote Dinner 

Auction.� Final numbers will be shared soon.� �

You may still donate at:�

stpaulhighland.weshareonline.org�
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Pastoral Associate for 

Youth Faith Formation 

 

Molly Korte�

Novena to Our Lady of the Snows, Belleville�

�

The Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate invite you to 

attend the 78

th

 Annual Novena to Our Lady of the 

Snows�at the National Shrine of Our Lady of the Snows, 

Wednesday, July 28, through Thursday, August 5, 2021, 

beginning with Mass at 7:30 p.m. Join us in prayer  for  

any or all nine evenings. A novena consists of nine consecu-

tive evenings of prayer, through which participants hope to 

obtain special blessings. This year’s theme is With Mary, 

Giving Thanks to God. Visit snows.org/novena for a sched-

ule. The Novena Masses will be live stream each evening. 

For more information, contact the Shrine at 618.394.6276. 

Visit us online at www.snows.org/novena.�


